
 

Aviation Safety 
West Certificate Management Branch 

2200 South 216th Street 
Des Moines, WA  98198 

December 22, 2023 

Jeff Cornell 
Senior Director of Quality 
Aviation Technical Services 
3121 109TH ST SW 
Everett, WA 98204 

Dear Mr. Cornell: 

Subject: Recognition of FAA Accepted Safety Management System 

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) recognizes Aviation Technical Services, Inc. Parts 
Manufacture Approval (PMA), as having an accepted Safety Management System (SMS), that is 
compliant with the requirements set forth in the SMS Voluntary program.  

The Certificate Management Section will continue to assess the performance and integration of 
current SMS processes into your PMA production. You must continue to apply your developed 
and implemented SMS processes to meet the FAA’s SMS Voluntary Program requirements.    

Thank you for your continuous commitment to improve aviation safety.  

Sincerely, 

 

Bobby G. Lindsay 
Aviation Safety Inspector 
Seattle Certificate Management Section 
West Certificate Management Branch 
System Oversight Division 
Aircraft Certification Service 
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